
Phone enquiries: 
  

 
Reference: 

24/99822 

 
16 September 2024 

 
Mr Adrian Villella 
Urbis 
Level 8, 123 Pitt Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
 
By email:  
 
 
Dear Adrian 

Bombo Quarry Redevelopment 

I refer to our letter dated 23 January 2024 (attached) and subsequent meetings and phone 
conversations held since then regarding the Bombo Quarry redevelopment.  

The Bombo Quarry lands, present a unique and unparalleled growth opportunity providing 
housing, recreation and employment lands for our local government area, our community, and 
the broader region.  We continue to be committed to working closely with all parties to seek 
positive, innovative, and long-term sustainable planning outcomes for the site and our local 
government area.  

We reaffirm our commitment to the sites’ inclusion in our strategic planning, and note that it is 
included in the: 

• Kiama Council Local Strategic Planning Statement (LSPS) 2020 

• NSW Government’s Illawarra Shoalhaven Reginal Plan 2041 

• Kiama Council Draft Growth and Housing Strategy 2024 

We acknowledge the landowner’s group preference for the rehabilitation works to be assessed 
as a State Significant Development under section 4.36(3) of the Environmental Planning and 
assessment Act 1979 by the Minister based on the public interest and the complexities of the 
project.    

We also remain committed to the Master Planning and Rezoning process for the site and look 
forward to working closely with the landowners and their representatives through both the 
Planning Proposal process as well as any future Development Applications that are 
subsequently submitted to Council for assessment and determination.  

We continue to embrace our working relationship and ongoing collaboration and connection 
to this project. In this regard it is recommended that a steering committee led by Council be 
established with relevant stakeholders to guide and oversee the project over the next 20 years.   

Please contact me directly if you would like to discuss this matter further. 

Yours faithfully 

 
Jane Stroud 
Chief Executive Officer 
Encl.  
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Attachment Kiama Council letter to Urbis 23 January 2024 
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